
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER 2015  
Alleluia! Christ is risen. 

 

WELCOME 
You will find in the pews, in addition to the 
yellow envelopes, blue and gold "Visitor 
Cards". We invite visitors who would like to 
keep in touch with us, to complete one of 
these and to hand it to one of the clergy; 
also we invite regular members of the 
congregation to become more aware of 
visitors around them and to offer a card for 
completion by way of introduction and 
welcome. 
 

HLF SURVEY 
Today there is the 
opportunity to take part 
in a survey about future 
developments at St 
Paul’s. As we develop 
our plans we are keen to consult the 
congregation & local residents.  It will 
greatly assist us if you will take a short time 
to fill in a questionnaire.  

JOIN US… 
We are approaching the season of our 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting (Sunday 
26th April 2015) – and it is therefore time for 
us to review  membership of our Electoral 
Roll (that list of those who count St Paul’s as 
their regular place of worship, who are 
committed to its life and who wish to 
participate in its electoral processes).  
Forms are available at the back of church 
for those who are new members or who 
haven’t previously signed a form; please 
note that if you are already on the Roll, 
there is no need to complete a new form in 
2015.  

SERVICES IN EASTER WEEK  
The church is open daily for prayer. 
 
5 Sun Easter Day  

Family Mass at 09:00;  
High Mass at 11:00 
Preacher Fr Alan Gyle 

6 Mon  Monday in Easter Week 
 Parish Office & Church closed 
 Low Mass at noon 
7 Tue  Tuesday in Easter Week  
 Silent Meditation at 08:00 
 Morning Prayer at 09:00 
 Low Mass at 18:00 
8 April  Wednesday in Easter Week 
 Morning Prayer at 09:00 
 Low Mass at 18:45 
9 Thu  Thursday in Easter Week 
 Morning Prayer at 09:00 
 Wedding Rehearsal at 11:30 
 Low Mass at 18:00 
10 Fri Friday in Easter Week 
 Morning Prayer at 09:00 
 (Choir auditions a.m.)  
 Wedding at 15:00 
 Low Mass at 18:00 
11 Sat Saturday in Easter Week 
 Morning Prayer at 09:00 
 Low Mass at noon 
12 Sun Low Sunday, Easter 2 

Family Mass at 09:00;  
Sung Mass at 11:00  
Preacher Bishop Michael Colcough 

 

THANKS… 
…to all our staff team (clerical and lay), to 
our servers, musicians, and our many 
volunteers who have helped to make Lent, 
Holy Week and Easter a real collaborative 
effort and a rewarding season.  Thanks also 
to Humphrey and Mireille Percy for their 
gift of the Easter Flowers – and to those 
who arranged them.  Fr Alan  



JUMBLE SALE 
Please see that you might sell – or come 
and browse and buy. The Spring Jumble Sale 
is in St Paul’s Hall on Saturday 11th April 
afrom 10:00am.  Please contact the Parish 
Office (020 7201 9999) – or bring 
contributions to the Hall on Friday 10th from 
midday. Contact: Niki Bartman on 020 7602 
4599 
 

THE PIANO CONCERT 
We need your help! Will you join us for an 
evening of wonderful music, birthday 
celebration and fund-raising for a new 
piano – on Saturday, 25th April 2015 at 
7:30pm in St Paul's Knightsbridge, Fliers 
available in church. Booking available online 
at http://bookitbee.com/e/nt22e 

 
VISIT TO CHICHESTER 
On Saturday 13 June 2015 we plan a full-day 
visit to Chichester. The day 
will include transportation by 
coach to and from Chichester 
departing St Paul’s 
Knightsbridge at 07.45. At 
10.45 there will be a guided 
tour of Chichester’s fabulous  
Cathedral, culminating in a 
mass at noon at the Shrine of St Richard. 
Luncheon is arranged at 12.45 at the private 
Alexandra Room in the Royal Chantry in the 
Cloisters. At 14:00 there will be a guided 
tour of the religious art work at the Pallant 
House Museum, followed by tea at The 
Palace with the Bishop of Chichester, The Rt 
Rev Martin Warner. At 17:30 there wil be 
the chance to attend Evensong at the 
Cathedral before we return to London. A 
long but satisfying day in one of our 
loveliest Cathedral cities and ancient 
shrines. Cost for the full day including 
transport, all Catherdral and Museum 
access/tour and luncheon is approximately 
£65 per person (based on 20 going).  If you 
are interested in joining us please sign the 
sign-up sheet at the back of the church to 
gauge initial interest and plan accordingly. 
Nearer the time participants will be asked 
for a non-refundable deposit. Obviously the 
price will vary depending on the number of 
participants. Any questions to Fr. Andrew 
Sloane please. 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to Jock and Bess Mullard 
who join us for worship on Easter Day – on 
the 40th anniversary of their marriage in St 
Paul’s Knightsbridge by Fr Donald Harris in 
St Paul’s Please on Friday 4th April 1975.  

CHRISTIAN FORMATION  
AND TO THE ENDS OF THE EARTH… 
In the first chapter of the Acts of the 

Apostles, the Apostles 
are commissioned: “you 
will be my witnesses in 
Jerusalem, and in all 
Judea and Samaria, and 
to the ends of the 
earth.”  If you think 
about it ‘spatially’, the 
commission describes a 

 series of concentric circles of witness, each 
pushing further out from the centre.  That 
move from the centre out is – Christians 
have traditionally understood – part of the 
calling of God.  It sits, though, 
uncomfortably, with our centripetal instinct 
to move anxiously from the outside back to 
the centre. One of the things that maddens 
many people about the Church is its 
parochialism and its obsession with its own 
life. God, by contrast, calls the Church away 
from self-obsession to healthy engagement 
with the world ‘out there’.   
This coming term, we will be thinking about 
the move ‘from the centre’. This is a great 
time to do so as the Church celebrates (on 
24th May) the Feast of Pentecost as a 
reminder of that first commissioning to be 
witnesses in the world.  You will be 
welcome to join us.  
EVENTS:  
Wednesday 6th May at 18:45:  
Eucharist & Study Group: ‘A Theology of 
Mission’ 
Wednesday 13th May at 18:45: Eucharist & 
Study Group: ‘Mission at Home Mission. 
Why? How?’ 
Sunday 24th May at 13:00 – Community 
Lunch 
20th & 27th May at 18:45: Eucharist & Study 
Group: ‘Mission Abroad’  



MASSES & PSALM RESPONSES 
There is a mass daily at St Paul’s and all are 
welcome to attend. Service papers are 
available outside the Chapel or Chancel.  

 
COLLECT FOR THE EASTER DAY  

Lord of all life and power, who through the 
mighty resurrection of thy Son hast 
overcome the old order of sin and death  
to make all things new in him: grant that 
we, being dead to sin and alive to thee in 
Jesus Christ, may reign with him in glory; to 
whom with thee and the Holy Spirit be 
praise and honour, glory and might, now 
and in all eternity. Amen. 

 
POST-COMMUNION PRAYER  

God of life,  who for our redemption didst 
give thine only-begotten Son to the death of 
the Cross, and by his glorious Resurrection 
hast delivered us from the power of our 
enemy: grant us so to die daily unto sin  
that we may evermore live with him in the 
joy of his Risen Life; through Jesus Christ, 
our Lord. Amen. 
 
EASTER WEEK 

Sunday 5 April  – Easter Day 
Masses at 09:00 & 11:00 
 
Monday 6 April – Monday of Easter Week 
Mass at 10:00; DEL p. 181 (year 1); 
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia. 
 
Tuesday 7 April – Tuesday of Easter Week 
Mass at 18:00; DEL p. 183 (year 1); 
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia. 
 
Wednesday 8 April – Wednesday of Easter 
Week 
Mass at 18:45; DEL p. 184 (year 1); 
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia. 
 
Thursday 9 April – Thursday of Easter 
Week 
Mass at 18:00; DEL p. 186 (year 1); 
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia. 
 

 
 
Friday 10 April – Friday of Easter Week 
Mass at 18:00; DEL p. 188 (year 1); 
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia. 
 
Saturday 11 April – Saturday of Easter 
Week 
Mass at noon; DEL p. 190 (year 1); 
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia. 
 
Sunday 12 April – 2nd Sunday of Easter 
Masses at 09:00 & 11:00 
 
 
We pray daily for: 
 our Bishop, Richard 

 our sister parish, St Paul’s K-Street 

 our emerging mission link with All Saints, 
Nhamavila in Mozambique 

 the Archbishop of Canterbury, Justin 
Welby, and for the unity and health of 
the Anglican Communion 

 our sisters and brothers of the Roman 
Catholic Church and for Pope Francis I, 
and for the Eastern Orthodox churches 
and Bartholomew the Ecumenical 
Patriarch. 

 
Among the sick and those in need: 
Jane Elstub; Heidi Hoell; Sal Allen; John 
Roberts; Marjorie Isabel Wilcox; Piers 
Leonard; Mary Sykes-Wright; Ronald Bartle; 
Clariette Wilmot; Kooky Fallah; Maggie 
Milbourn; Tim Touhey; Catherine Anne 
Lally; Fr.Richard Martin; Ian McDonald; Ian 
Frazer; Elizabeth Gordon; Fr.Lane 
Davenport; Carole Taylor;  Sara Carroll-
Parker; Peter Brook; Michael Cooke; John 
King; Alexandra Holesh; Penri Morgan; Jean 
Marc Lehut; Steven Davis; Margaret 
Beatrice Cocking;  
 
All the faithful departed, 
Silvina de Alexandris 
 
 and those whose Year’s Mind is at this 
time: 
Malcolm Aird  6 April  
Ross Davies   14 April   



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

WHO’S WHO 
 

THE PARISH OFFICE 
32a Wilton Place, London SW1X 8SH 

Telephone 020 7201 9999 
info@spkb.org 

 
THE PARISH CLERGY 

Vicar 
Fr Alan Gyle  
alan@spkb.org  
020 7201 9999 • 07939 805970 
 
Associate Vicar 
Fr Andrew Sloane  
AndrewSloane@spkb.org 
020 7201 9996 • 07429 806173 
 
Honorary Assistant Clergy 

       
             
(l-r) Fr Nick Mercer; Fr Andrew Norwood; 
Fr Graham Palmer; Bishop Michael Colclough 
 

IN THE PARISH OFFICE 
Vicar’s PA 
Felicity Cranfield 
felicitycranfield@spkb.org 
020 7201 9999 
 
 

A priest is available before or after the daily 
Eucharist for confession and spiritual guidance, 
and also by appointment. A member of the parish 
clergy is always available in pastoral emergencies 
and we will be glad to be contacted at whatever 
hour, seven days a week; however, as a general 
rule, Fr Alan is unavailable on Mondays and Fr 
Andrew Sloane on Fridays. 

THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
Director of Music 
Stevie Farr 
stephen.farr@yahoo.co.uk 
07930 542555 
 
Assistant Director of Music 
Jeremy Cole 
jr.c@live.co.uk 
07774517584 

 
Organ Scholar   
Luke Navin  

 

 
LAY OFFICERS & OTHER STAFF 

Churchwarden 
John Tweddle  
john.tweddle@bidwells.co.uk 
  
020 77363878 

 
Churchwarden 
Phil Davies 
philip@spkb.org 
07989 387198 
 

Deputy Churchwardens 
Caroline Docker, Margaret Gadow, Nicoletta 
Lindsay, Aidan Linton-Smith, Jeremy Orlebar and 
Susie Thornton.   
Treasurer:  Noel Craven 
Lady Verger & Churchwardens’ Deputy 
Veronica Scott  
veronicamscott@hotmail.com 
020 7603 7680 


